

42 York Street Twickenham TW1 3BY

Champions for children and families

Enquiries to: Suzanne Payne

Email: Suzanne.payne@achievingforchildren.org.uk

Mr J Rowles request-545681-35b2848b@whatdotheyknow.com

1 March 2019

Dear Mr Rowles,

Request for internal review: Freedom of Information request

## Investigation

On 15 February 2019 we received your request for an internal review of our response to your Freedom of Information request (AfC 332/1819 - Rowles).

You specifically requested that we review the response in relation to the section on the sixth form admissions as the email provided only referred to the technicalities relating to the consultation process and no substantive comment had been provided on the proposals. You also questioned whether the council had sent anything stating their opinion on the proposal.

## **Findings**

We have consulted with the Associate Director for School Place Planning as well as the Head of Admissions and Fair Access and provide the following response.

If the proposed admissions arrangements for any school are not compliant with the School Admissions Code, or if any aspects of the proposals are unclear or in our opinion needed further clarification, then Achieving for Children's response to a consultation would reflect this.

In the case of Turing House School's consultation on proposed arrangements, Achieving for Children's comments drew attention to what we considered needed to be addressed prior to determination.

## **Appeal**

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review you may appeal further to the Information Commissioner's Office at:

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely,

Suzanne Payne

**Associate Director for Strategy and Transformation**